September 6, 2017
Dear Parents,

School has gotten off to a smooth start and I am enjoying this wonderful group of people.  I hope that with each day your child begins to anticipate school with excitement for his/her new friends and the opportunities for learning.  Please take a moment to look over these “housekeeping” items.  I will go over the items on Meet the Teacher Night.
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OUR TEACHING TEAM

Our team members include:


•Ms. Mary Giordano – math, ELA, and science 

•Mrs. Linda Posner – math, ELA, and social studies

•Ms. Rebecca Rauscher – AM math

MEET THE TEACHER NIGHT

Please join us on the evening of Wednesday, September 27th from 7:00-8:00 in the CLASSROOM (115) as we present to you the Fifth Grade curriculum and various procedures and expectations.  This will provide you with a chance to become acquainted with the many things your child will be learning about in the fifth grade and establish our first contact as we work together this year.  

Please plan on attending this important meeting and remember to bring your date books and calendars with you as we will be scheduling conferences for November and December, volunteering for field trips, and signing up for party goodies.  Watch for further details . . .

FIELD TRIPS
The class will be taking three field trips this year. The Challenger trip will be in March on Friday, March 16 (half day – Posner AM /Giordano PM), the Stream Study is in early June on Wednesday, June 6, and Sea Breeze is on Friday, June 15. 

***Moving Up Day is Monday, June 18
***Spring Open House for our team is: Thursday, April 19 from 6:00-7:00
THE GREAT INDOORS AND OUTDOORS

Dressing in layers is the best way for the children to deal with the variable temperatures both indoors and out.  Students are expected to go outside for recess and I plan to go outside for recess as much as possible.  We recommend that each student keep a labeled sweatshirt or sweater in his/her locker for that purpose.  As the weather becomes colder and wet, we will inform students to be prepared for outdoor winter recess by wearing boots, gloves, hat/hood, and a warm coat.
***I require the students to wear boots or a change of shoes during the seasons around the wet winter season when the recess fields are muddy. In order to not track mud into and around the school, I ask the kids to change into their boots or old sneakers before recess and out after. Otherwise, I ask the them to stay on the pavement for the duration of that recess. 

I will be pretty firm on this so please plan ahead.  THANK YOU!  
Please note that sneakers are required for gym.  (See schedule on next page)

NOTES, BUS PASSES, EXCUSES AND MORE NOTES

Bus passes, absence notes, early pick-up notes, and notes to teachers are all collected in homeroom at the beginning of the day.  If you are picking up your child during the school day, please write a note and plan to meet your child in the front office or the pick-up area.  Please note that the school is required to have a written note/phone call from a parent if any transportation changes are to occur. 
***Bus Sign Duty has been assigned to our class for the first ½ the month of March: March 1 - March 14 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

If your child chooses to, birthdays can be celebrated right on the day or the day closest to it.  Based on the limitations in our schedule, I ask the kids to pass out their treats in the lunchroom if they choose to bring in something edible to share. They will only share their treats with our homeroom class and will not be sharing with others around the building.  Any leftovers will be sent home. Treats that are divided into individual portions are needed (cupcakes, donuts, cookies, etc.) No cakes, please. We currently have 21 students in our room, but that may change as the year proceeds. School policy states that treats must be store-bought.
***Non-edible treats and healthy options welcome!

SNACK
Speaking of food, students may elect to bring a simple, healthy snack to eat at the end of the day once they are packed and ready to go home.  Examples include crackers, pretzels, veggies, cheese, yogurt, etc.  Please avoid any cookies, candy, or chip-like snacks.  Also, any fruit that is eaten should be peeled and cut if need be. Keep it simple:-) 
WATER

Many students like to stay hydrated during the day. If so, I ask the bottles to be reusable one that go home daily to be cleaned. No “throw-away/recyclable” bottles, please. Also, bottles will be stored in the lunch cubbies in the classroom and used during transition times only to keep desks clear for their wonderful learning!
TOYS

I ask that students leave all toys, gum, and candy at home. This also means any electronic equipment and cell phones.  School policy prohibits the use of electronic equipment used for non-curricular reasons as well as the chewing of gum. We know that these fun items are expensive and we cannot ensure their safety.  Fidgets of any kind should not be brought to school.  I have a supply of my own “thinking devices” that the students can use when legitimately needed. 

***Thank you for reinforcing these important policies.***
LUNCH

Our lunch is from 11:35-12:05 daily. You are welcome to meet your child for a lunch date on any day.  Please make sure your child has a lunch, lunch money, or money on his/her account each day.

SPECIAL AREAS

Ms. Giordano’s class will have the following special teachers:

Gym teacher:
 
Salerno

(Days 2, 4, and 6) *first thing in the morning
Music teacher:

Ianello

(Days 1 and 4)
Art teacher:

Burtner

(Days 3 and 6)
Librarian:

McVey

(I will bring the students on most Day 2’s to visit the library)
Technology

Harp

(Day 5)
STAYING IN TOUCH AND STAYING INVOLVED

I will be sending home and posting (on my website) monthly newsletters on (approximately) the first Friday of each month.  Please check out these newsletters as they are full of important items highlighting what is going on in the classrooms as well as important dates to note.  

In addition, please make it a part of your parent-child daily routine to sign and check the homework planner for assignments and his/her take-home folder for notices.  Signing the planner is crucial. We also often ask for things to be signed and returned so that we can make sure information is received.  Thank you for your support and cooperation(.
ORGANIZATION and TIME MANAGEMENT IS THE NAME OF THE GAME!

Students are expected to maintain an organized Homework Planner.  This planner will need to be signed and reviewed nightly by a parent/guardian.  Each day we will spend time with the class and model for them what and where to write in the assignments; some will be short-term and others long-term assignments.  Parent signature (nightly) is important and is the responsibility of the student. It will be extremely helpful and beneficial to everyone (student, parent, and teacher) to predetermine how long homework assignments will take. Students will need to allow time each night for long-term projects, if needed.  The planner will help manage time wisely.  You can have your child write next to each homework assignment an estimated amount of time to complete the work and set the specific total work time aside each night.  Fifth graders, on average, should be spending about one hour on homework.  

QUESTIONS?
Please don’t hesitate to contact us with any questions, ideas, or concerns.  Your insights about your child are invaluable as we work as a team to meet her/his academic and social needs. (242-5140). mary_giordano@bcsd.org, linda_posner@bcsd.org. 
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We are looking forward to seeing you at Meet the Teacher Night on Thursday, September 27, 2017 at 7:00 pm.  See you then!

Sincerely,

Ms. Mary Giordano
